

Name:

Form:



Date:.....

SEKOLAH MENENGAH KEBANGSAAN PETRA JAYA

UJIAN BULANAN (NOVEMBER 2021)
BAHASA INGGERIS
TINGKATAN 4

Arahan:

*Kertas soalan ini mengandungi TIGA bahagian : **PART 3, PART 4 dan PART 5** . Jawab semua soalan. Hantar jawapan bersama dengan kertas soalan.*

Instruction:

*This question paper consists of **THREE** part: **PART 3, PART 4 and PART 5**. Answer **ALL** questions. Send your answer together with the question paper.*

For Examiner's Use		
Part	Marks	
3	8	
4	6	
5	8	
Total	22	

Kertas soalan ini mengandungi 7 mukasurat bercetak.

This paper consists of 7 printed pages.

Part 3

You are going to read an extract from an article. For **question 19 to 26**, choose the correct answer (**A, B, C or D**) and mark the correct letter **A, B, C or D** on your answer sheet.

Facebook was launched on 4 February 2004 and only students at Harvard University had access to it initially. However due to overwhelming response, it expanded to colleges around Boston and then to various Ivy League colleges. Founded by undergraduate Mark Zuckerberg in 2003, Facebook is one of the most popular social networking in today's times. Today, Facebook has over 2.5 billion users worldwide. If it was a country, Facebook would be the world's largest country by population, around twice the size of China. Out of 4 people, at least 1 person who browses the Internet not only has a Facebook account but has returned to the site within the next hour.

This networking giant is the third most used website in the world after Google and Youtube and has an online traffic of about 25.5 billion across the world. This website is not only a platform for networking but is also useful in bettering education, making news more accessible, advertising and promoting businesses. Because of the variety of applications provided by this network, it has almost become *ubiquitous*. It is said that of all the Web's great superpowers – YouTube that keeps us entertained, Google which helps us search for data and information while Microsoft has made it easy for everyone to use computers – one huge advantage that Facebook has over those other sites is the emotional connection of its user.

It is undeniable that there are so many of us who are comfortable living so much of our life on Facebook. This represents a tremendous cultural shift, 72.8% of Facebook users are within the 18-44 years old range. They are Facebook's fastest growing demographic. Facebook makes it all possible – we are more accustomed to openness, our lifestyle is changing. However this social network platform is a contradiction at times. Facebook is filled with the cherished memories of its users. You can celebrate your loved one's birthday, your child's first steps or mourn and grieve the passing of a friend – however the network makes money because you are posting those important moments online. The feelings you experience on Facebook are heartfelt and personal; the data you are providing however makes money for the platform.

Besides being a medium to interact and communicate, Facebook has become a marketing platform for many popular brands. Today, one can easily access all the famous global brands on Facebook. Several small time businesses have become successful on Facebook. People who do not have the capital to open a store have launched their products on Facebook, gaining financial success and recognition. One can buy practically anything on Facebook from shoes, bags, accessories, clothes, phones, laptops, electronic etc. Many of these online stores offer the facility to make online payments and deliver goods to the buyer's home.

Facebook's tagline is '... helps to connect and share with people in your life.' This is the primary mission of the network – to make the world more accessible and connected. Expanding Facebook's function from enabling us to interact with people we like on the network, to interacting with stuff our friends like on other network is a 'natural extension' of what the company has been doing.

Facebook has become a kind of virtual pacemaker, setting the rhythms of our online lives, either by socialising or the serious career networking. Zuckerberg's next goal is even more ambitious: to make Facebook a kind of second nervous system that is rapid-firing more of our thoughts and feelings over the web.

19. In Paragraph 1, what does the writer mean by the phrase 'If it was a country, Facebook would be the world's largest country by population....'?
- A Facebook is a country with a large population.
 - B Facebook is a country with a large population.
 - C Facebook users are very popular and large in number.
 - D Facebook has an extremely large number of users worldwide.
20. In Paragraph 2, which of the following is true about Facebook?
- A Facebook has caused massive online traffic worldwide
 - B Facebook is as famous as Google, Youtube and Microsoft
 - C Facebook is can only be used for networking and advertising
 - D Facebook helps us search for data and information and keeps us entertained
21. In paragraph 2, which word can best replace the word **ubiquitous**?
- A 'rare'
 - B 'scarce'
 - C 'everywhere'
 - D 'omnipresent'
22. In Paragraph 3, what are the feelings one will **not** experience in Facebook?
- A Fear
 - B Sadness
 - C Warmth
 - D Happiness
23. Why does the writer say that Facebook is a contradiction?
- A Facebook are for those older than 44 years old
 - B Facebook makes money from the data they collect from your posts
 - C Facebook users learn a lot about how to change their lifestyles
 - D Facebook users love to broadcast their precious moments online
24. In Paragraph 4, which of the following is **true** about Facebook?
- A Facebook has helped small business prosper
 - B Facebook has limited categories of online stores
 - C Facebook stores offer the convenience of home deliveries
 - D Facebook enables one to easily access and purchase global brands
25. It is stated that Zuckerberg's next goal is '...even more ambitious.' This shows that he is
- A proud and aspiring
 - B brave and easy going
 - C smart and hardworking
 - D determined and motivated

26. The purpose of the article is to
- A encourage new users to open a Facebook account
 - B inform the readers about the disadvantages of Facebook
 - C discuss Facebook's style of connecting various social networks
 - D arouse people interest about the emotional connection on Facebook

Part 4

Question 27 - 32

You are going to read a story about Secrets. Six sentences have been removed from the story.

Choose the sentences(A–H) to fit each gap (27–32). There are two extra sentences which you do not need to use.

RELATIONSHIPS AND SECRETS

Secrets. Is it easy or difficult to Keep? Why is it that some information can pass us off but there are some which haunts us, and kills us slowly to the point that we have with someone? The only problem is, once shared, our lives will be in danger.

The story of Ken and Mali is nothing new in the arm forces in Sabah. Both were army officers, with guerrilla warfare training, Special Forces for the royal family lastly, they were also personal bodyguards for some famous people.

27. ☐ Growing up together in the same village, they often depended on each other. Which was why 30 years down the road, as trained specialised guerrilla veterans, Mali thought that Ken could be trusted. Little did he know that he was very wrong.

It was Mali who wanted a part of the drug money. The cartel in Sabah enjoy freedom to the point that authorities had lost control of the huge network of narcotics which had been going on around the Southern lands of Sabah. 28. ☐

He was supposed to report the whereabouts of the police and other personnel to the druglords would then plan their routes accordingly. Very soon, Mali decided to tell Ken. "DRUGS!" Ken shouted at Mali. "So now you're dealing with drugs! We are trained officers; we can't be seen with criminals!" "Relax, it's only some extra pocket money".

Mali casually brushed him off. However, Ken was not going to be a part of this. 29. ☐

With this in mind, he was also stuck because Mali was his best friend. What should he do?

30. ☐ There was no way he was going to allow a person to ruin the future of others with drugs, be it his best friend. In the course of time. Ken slowly managed to capture the assailants who were behind the network of gangsters around Sabah. Many of them fell to victims of shootings or somewhere incarcerated for life. No sooner than that, Mali knew, he would be next.

It was that unfortunate night that the whole plan was foiled. Mali was supposed to pick up the parcel in the harbour. He knew that no matter what happened, Ken would be out to protect him. On this unfortunate night though, things had taken a toll. 31. ☐

Mali was surrounded by a huge police force. 32. ☐ He kept his fingers crossed that Ken would be out there. True enough, he was pointing a gun at him. "Ken...W-what are you doing?" "I'm sorry Mali. Our secret is safe no more. Betraying the country... I think it isn't wrong if I betrayed you.' With that, Ken pulled the trigger.

- A Ken said goodbye to Mali.
- B They went their separate ways never to be seen or heard of again and live happily after that.
- C Ken and Mali have been best friends for many years, since they were young.
- D As time went by, Ken decided that it was time the secret was blown.
- E The key person behind the whole operations, the backbone of the network, was Mali.
- F No sooner had he picked up the parcel, police sirens went blaring around him, and a bright illumination of blue lights lit the harbour.
- G He felt that this was betraying not only their chosen career paths, but also the whole country.
- H Fear took over and he fell, dropping the parcel.

Part 5

Question 33 to 40

Below is a list of synopses of five different movies. Read the synopsis and answer the questions that follow.

WHAT TO WATCH!

A – ALIVE

Alive is a 2020 South Korean zombie film directed by Cho Il-hyung. This fast-paced Korean thriller movie proves there are still fresh stories to tell when it comes to the walking dead. The story is about a laid-back gamer who is homebound with no food, no weapons and who has zombies knocking on his door. It is the perfect movie you need to see if a real-life pandemic alone is not enough to convince you to quarantine yourself.

B – FAST AND FURIOUS 8: THE FATE OF THE FURIOUS

The latest installment in the *Fast & Furious* franchise does not disappoint with its over-dramatised races, unimaginable stunts and explosive high-adrenaline filled scenes. *The Fate of the Furious* sees retired criminal, Dominic Toretto being blackmailed by cyber-terrorist, Cipher to betray his crew. The movie has racing cars, high-speed chases and spectacular stunts throughout which make it incredibly entertaining, delivering the stuff the fans want and enjoy immensely.

C – SONIC THE HEDGEHOG

Sonic the Hedgehog is a kid-targeted action/adventure movie starring the iconic *Sega* video game character. Written by Patrick Casey and Josh Miller, it turns Sonic, the famous blue hedgehog, into a superhero of a kind, making him an alien from another world with a special ability that is sought after by those who would use it for evil. In the movie, Sonic never feels abandoned, but he is lonely hence the movie's message, which revolves around the importance of companionship.

D – MULAN

The animated *Mulan* stands out from Disney's other lineup of princess movies for a very specific reason; no man in her life solves all her problems. Set in China during the Han dynasty, *Mulan* is the story of a young Chinese girl with a strong spirit. To protect her family's honour, Mulan steals her father's armour and joins the army in his stead, pretending to be a man. Mulan is a character whose motivation comes from duty, honour, loyalty, and a sense of patriotism.

E – ALADDIN

In *Aladdin*, the titular character and his pet monkey, Abu, run into Princess Jasmine, who disguises as a handmaid as she wishes to experience life outside the palace walls of Agrabah. In a twist of fate, Aladdin finds a lamp and meets the all-powerful Genie, who grants three wishes to whoever rubs the lamp. This live-action version of the Disney animated classic does a very good job capturing most of what made the original movie so magical. It retains many of the original songs while expanding on the story and the characters.

Questions 33 to 36

Which paragraph (A-E) describes the movies? Mark your answers **on the separate answer sheet**.

Statements

- 33. Tasha enjoys watching action horror movies
- 34. Roshni enjoys car – chases and action – packed movies
- 35. Rita sympathizes with a lonely character in a movie
- 36. Arravh like watching live – action musicals

Paragraph

Questions 37 to 40

Complete the notes below using information from the text. Choose **no more than one word** from the text for each answer Mark your answers **on the separate answer sheet**.

What we want to watch

- You can always count on (37)_____ storylines when it comes to movies about zombies.
- The heroine steals her father's (38)_____ so that she can join the army.
- One *Sega* video game character is all alone and longs for (39)_____.
- In order to experience life outside of the palace walls, the heroine disguised herself as a (40)_____.

ANSWER SHEET**PART 3**

19.	A ☐	B ☐	C ☐	D ☐
20.	A ☐	B ☐	C ☐	D ☐
21.	A ☐	B ☐	C ☐	D ☐
22.	A ☐	B ☐	C ☐	D ☐
23.	A ☐	B ☐	C ☐	D ☐
24.	A ☐	B ☐	C ☐	D ☐
25.	A ☐	B ☐	C ☐	D ☐
26.	A ☐	B ☐	C ☐	D ☐

PART 4

27.	A ☐	B ☐	C ☐	D ☐	E ☐	F ☐	G ☐	H ☐
28.	A ☐	B ☐	C ☐	D ☐	E ☐	F ☐	G ☐	H ☐
29.	A ☐	B ☐	C ☐	D ☐	E ☐	F ☐	G ☐	H ☐
30.	A ☐	B ☐	C ☐	D ☐	E ☐	F ☐	G ☐	H ☐
31.	A ☐	B ☐	C ☐	D ☐	E ☐	F ☐	G ☐	H ☐
32.	A ☐	B ☐	C ☐	D ☐	E ☐	F ☐	G ☐	H ☐

PART 5

PART 5						
33.	A ☐	B ☐	C ☐	D ☐	E ☐	F ☐
34.	A ☐	B ☐	C ☐	D ☐	E ☐	F ☐
35.	A ☐	B ☐	C ☐	D ☐	E ☐	F ☐
36.	A ☐	B ☐	C ☐	D ☐	E ☐	F ☐
37.						
38.						
39.						
40.						